The Tuesday Night Group:

The Tuesday night group has decided that the past project of conversion of the low band FM92E’s to 6 meters was a little too difficult for members to complete. A new project for 6 meters has been developed for members, ie the conversion of the AWA or Midland RT85 low band transceiver to 6 meters. 
The RT85 has the following capabilities:- Channel Capacity - 80 Channels  00-79; Options that can be fitted - Selcall, CTCSS, Data Control Head.; Options already in radio - Scanning Variable rate, 80 Channels in one bank, Status.

Modifications for the AWA RT85 low band transceivers has been completed and tested. The modifications for the AWA RT85 should take the average non technical amateur, the following time’s:- EPROM board 30 minutes to modify; The Synthesizer board 30 minutes to modify and 30 minutes to align; The Receiver board
 30 minutes to modify and 30 minutes to align; The Transmitter PA board 60 minutes to modify and 30 minutes to align. Total time of 4 hours or two Tuesday nights. 

Parts needed by members will be: Capacitors 1.5pf - 3of,5.6pf-3of,8.2pf-3of,15pf - 2of,22pf-3of,33pf-2of,100pf-1of,1000pf -1of; Wire. approx 10cm of 0.5mm and approx 1 meter of 0.63mm [22bs] enameled coated wire; Markers. Masking Tape. Marking Pen.  [for putting coil numbers on Masking tape in Tx PA section].
Members will have to acquire their own AWA or Midland Low Band RT85 transceiver for conversion. Remember, the RT85’s must be low band VHF. These units should be very, very cheap. One estimates that $20 would be expensive. If a member has information on where a quantity of these transceivers are available, could you please advise myself [vk2dot@tpg.com.au] or Don VK2ZCZ [dcrutcher@bigpond.com]. 
A remote control head will also be necessary. The old RT80 10 channel control head will do the job, but the correct RT85 head will give you scanning and 80 channels. If there are insufficient control heads available at the start of the project, we will design one for you. However this additional project should take approximately an extra two hours with extra components.

Documentation for the project will be put onto the vk2afy.dyndns.org web site soon. The firmware has been finished and will also be available to members on the web site. The documentation for the conversion of the RT85C model and the firmware needed should be completed by the end of next month.
It is expected that this project should start in August or September this year.
Rod VK2DOT.
